Minutes of Greenville Town Council Meeting November 13^{th,} 2023

Monthly Meeting:

President Greg Redden called the regular monthly meeting to order. The other Councilpersons present were Andy Lemon, David Gomes, Kyle Kruer, and Skip Powell Also present were Police Chief Justin Craig, Town Attorney Heather Peters, along with Superintendent Steven Webb, Office Manager Crystal Robb, and Clerk Jack Travillian. Other concerned citizens were also present. The meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Town Business:

Minutes: Motion made by President Redden and seconded by Councilman Lemon to accept the minutes for October 9, 2023. Motion passed 5-0.

Police Department: Chief Craig reported the new police vehicle has been picked up and is awaiting outfitting. Chief Craig requested window tinting for \$175 to be paid from the police fund. Motion made by Councilman Lemon and seconded by President Redden Motion passed 5-0.

Financial:

Review/Approval Checks and Expenditures: Clerk Travillian presented the forms for the checks written from the utilities and the town. The monthly checks were approved.

Committee Reports:

Streets and Roads:

Follow up for request for an additional streetlight to be installed on Pekin Road. Motion made by Councilman Lemon and seconded by Councilman Powell to spend \$1,143.20 from Cumulative Capital Improvements Fund to install the new streetlight. Motion passed 5-0.

Snow Removal Contract:

The snow removal contractor has agreed to store the salt inventory to be used for the annual streets and roads maintenance.

Property Cleanup:

Complaint received about property on Highway 150 in the 9800 block about the number of vehicles that appear to be in violation of town ordinance. The police chief will follow up and review to see about issuing citations.

Special Projects:

Councilman Lemon reported that there has been \$2,000 in private donations raised to fund the Thunder Valley marker to be located at Greenville Park.

2023-TO-21: ORDINANCE AUTHROZING THE PAYMENT OF LONGEVITY BONUS PAY FOR THE GREENVILLE WATER UTILITY EMPLOYEES.

President Redden made a motion for unanimous consent, seconded by Councilman Lemon. Motion passed 5-0.

Motion by President Redden and seconded by Councilman Lemon to close town business, motion passed 5-0.

Utility Business:

Water Utility

Superintendent Steven Webb presented the leak adjustments report which was reviewed and was accepted. October's water loss was 15%.

Superintendent Webb made a request for purchasing an additional 20 meters at a cost of \$7,000. Motion made by Councilman Powell and seconded by Councilman Lemon. Motion passed 5-0.

Indian Creek project: The project has been completed.

Superintendent Webb reported a \$10,000 grant was received for line tracking from IFA. The superintendent requested spending \$35 a load for a dumping site being used. Request granted.

Sewer Utility:

The PLC replacement and update at Heritage Springs Wastewater Treatment plant is being considered for MADD, using a local firm would be preferrable, the council needs some assurances that this can be completed without loss of services. The council requested Asbury review the proposal before considering.

Office Manager Chrystal Robb is being asked to accept applications for a part time office worker for M-W-F with wages to be set at \$15 per hour.

No further business coming before the Council, motion made by Councilman Powell and seconded by Councilman Lemon to adjourn the meeting. Motion passed 5-0.

Next Monthly Meeting to be held at 7:00 P.M. at town hall located at 9706 Clark Street, on December 11th, 2023.

PRESIDING OFFICER

TOWN OF GREENVILLE, INDIANA

GREG REDDEN

JACK TRAVILLIAN CLERK / TREASURER